
 

    Project Fact Sheet 

 

Manassa Elementary Safe Route to School Project  
 

Project Overview  
The Town of Manassa, Colorado Department of Transportation and prime contractor, Robins Construction, will begin an intersection 
improvement and sidewalk construction project on CO Highway 142 and 5th Street on Wednesday, May 29. The project team will install a 
concrete pathway from CO 142 to Manassa Elementary School along 5th Street that will provide a safe and accessible pedestrian travel 
route for students, parents and teachers. Additionally, crews will be upgrading the 5th Street and CO 142 intersection, putting in new 
curb and gutter, installing new traffic signage and ADA ramps, replacing storm drainage and paving sections of roadway within the 
project zone. The project is intended to enhance the safety of the community with improved multimodal travel paths and enhanced 
roadway infrastructure.  

Project Schedule 
● The project is anticipated to begin on May 29 and continue through August.  
● General working hours will take place from 7 a.m. to 5:30 p.m., Monday 

through Friday.  
● Crews will begin removing and replacing the sidewalk along 5th Street for 

the first half of the project and will transition to intersection improvement 
operations midway through construction.  

Travel Impacts 
Travelers can expect the following impacts for the duration of construction:  

 Pedestrians will be rerouted on the east side of 5th Street while sidewalk 
operations are taking place on the west side. Please cross at Smith Street 
or CO 142 to walk around the closure.  

 During the sidewalk construction on 5th Street, there will be traffic 
realignments and shoulder closures for drivers within the work zone. No 
detour routes will be in place during this time.  

 As work shifts to the CO 142 intersection improvements, drivers can expect shoulder closures with traffic realignments in east and 
westbound lanes. One through-lane of traffic will be maintained at all times outside of occasional temporary single lane closures. 

 Varying speed reductions throughout the project zone will be in effect. Please follow all signage on-site for adjusted speed 
limits.  

Contact Information 
If you have questions or concerns or if you would like to be added to our public outreach contact list to receive construction updates, 
please contact us! 
 

Phone: 1.720.417.1418 

Email: PublicInfoCO@gmail.com 

Project Webpage: townofmanassa.colorado.gov/departments/public-works/roads  


